
  Our Lady of Fatima School Newsletter 
Our Vision 

Our Lady of Fatima Palmyra is a Catholic School that aspires to provide a  
respectful, secure and  caring learning environment where our community is  

committed to following the teachings of Jesus. 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
Dear Parents, 
 
Welcome back to the new school term. We need to reflect on a few things from the end 
of Term 1 as we launch into Term 2. We had a very busy finish to last term with Parent-
Teacher interviews, the Open Afternoon, Holy Week reflections, Easter Egg raffle, letter 
of commendation from ACARA reflecting our above average gain in Numeracy 
achievement in 2018 NAPLAN results and the Interschool swimming carnival.  
 
Feedback to Parents 
Scheduling the Parent-Teacher meetings and the Open Afternoon in the final week of 
term 1 enables a couple of forums for the parents to receive some feedback after the 
routines and expectations have been established in their new classroom environment 
for an extended period of time. We had a very high attendance rate for both forums, 
thank you to all parents who took up these opportunities to find out more about how 
their child is progressing, as we continually build the connection between home and 
school for the benefit of the children.  
 
The Easter Season 
Easter is the most special time of the year for us as Catholics and the time we devote 
towards our Holy Week reflections is an important opportunity for us to reinforce the 
Easter story for the children. The children, under the guidance of the staff portray the 
Easter story beautifully, and it is a lovely way to start each day of the final week, in quiet 
reflection. It is promoted as a quiet, solemn time until the Easter Egg raffle on the final 
afternoon of Term 1!  This continues to be a highlight for the children and a time of 
celebration as we finish the term. Thank you to the ladies on the P&F for coordinating 
the Easter Egg raffle, and all the families who contributed the Easter eggs in the final 
couple of weeks of the term.  
 
Interschool Swimming Carnival Success 
Our interschool swimming team won the interschool carnival in the last week of last 
term, on Wednesday 10

th
 April. The carnival comprised of eight schools competing and 

at the end of the carnival we finished third, behind St Benedict’s in Applecross and St 
Columba’s in South Perth. Then a formula was applied reflective of the total enrolments 
in each of the schools competing in Years 4-6. With St Benedict’s and St Columba’s 
having a higher enrolment number than us, we were deemed to be the winners of the 
carnival. It was a great result and the children were fantastic. Our swimming programme 
included 10 early morning training sessions coordinated by Oz Celenza, which ensured 
that the children were really well prepared for the day. I would like to thank Oz Celenza 
for his commitment to our programme and specifically congratulate Siobhan Hanbidge 
(Year 4 runner-up champion), Suni Travia-Kathiravelu (equal Year 5 champion boy) and 
Luke Carrello (Year 6 champion boy) who were acknowledged at the presentations at 
the conclusion of the carnival for their outstanding swimming.  
 
Academic Feedback 
In the last week of last term we also received a letter from ACARA (Australian 
Curriculum Assessment and Reporting Authority) commending us on the progress of 
our children in Mathematics, reflective of the 2018 NAPLAN results. Mathematics has 
been a significant academic focus for us as a school and this feedback indicates that 
what has been put in place to further develop this area is working. The letter we 
received was great recognition of the work done in Mathematics.  
 
We are continuing to delve deeply to identify what else we can do to enhance the 
teaching and learning opportunities we can provide for students in Mathematics. Thank 
you to the 46 families who responded to the survey that was circulated in Term 1. As a 
staff on Monday, we analysed the feedback provided from students, parents and staff 
and are refining our processes reflective of patterns identified in the feedback provided.  
 
Parent Education sessions 
In conjunction with the P&F, we have organised a number of parent education sessions 

for parents in our community in the first half of Term 2. The sessions are listed below: 

 
WEEK 1 

 
TERM 2 

 
Wednesday  

 1st May 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
P:    9333 7900 
F:    9339 4951 
E :  office@olof.wa.edu.au 

    www.olof.wa.edu.au 
 

mailto:office@olof.wa.edu.au
http://www.olof.wa.edu.au


From the Principal ñ(Continued) 
Tuesday 7

th
 May at 7pm in the school hall – Cyber Safety with Paul Litherland 

 
Tuesday 14th May at 7pm in the school hall – Re-launch of the Fathering Project  
 
Tuesday 28

th
 May at 6:30pm in the school library – Triple P Positive Parenting Program (module 2) 

 
These topics have been prioritised by our P&F. The cyber safety session is aimed at the parents of children in the top 
half of our school. Paul Litherland will spend an hour with the children in Year 5 and 6 in the afternoon of Tuesday 7

th
 

May, before engaging with the parents to tailor his presentation more specifically, after receiving the feedback from the 
children about how they engage with technology. 
 
The re-launch of the Fathering Project is designed to build momentum where we are aiming to engage the fathers in 
our community. Our target audience is right across our school so we would encourage any fathers in the community to 
attend. Over the past 2 years we have aimed to have one gathering per semester for fathers and their children and 
another one just for the fathers. This includes a father-child camp towards the end of the year too. 
 
The first module of the Triple P Positive Parenting Program was well received by the 35 parents who attended. This 
program is aimed towards parents of the younger children in our school (PK-2). Each module is mutually exclusive, so 
parents do not need to have attended the first module before they attend the second module. The topic of module 2 is: 
Raising Confident, Competent Children.  
 
Great News 
We have had some great news over the school holidays. Di McKenna got married last weekend and has taken the first 
week of term as Long Service Leave. Congratulations to her, and her husband Ebb, we wish them a long and 
prosperous life together filled with love and happiness. 
 

Stephanie Lionti and her husband Joseph also welcomed their baby boy into the world on Monday 29
th
 April. Leo 

Charlie and mum are doing very well and we look forward to them coming in for a visit over the next few weeks. Our 

congratulations to both Stephanie and Joseph and we wish them well as they venture into parenthood. 

Uniform Shop 
A reminder that the transition from the summer to winter uniform is taking place at the moment, for the first fortnight of 
the term. The uniform shop will be open on Thursday mornings for any purchases. Recently, an increasing number of 
parents have been going up to the uniform shop at other times during the week to look for uniform items. Can I ask that 
parents refrain from going into the uniform shop when it is unattended, or while piano lessons are taking place? If 
Thursday morning is not a suitable time, please complete a form at the front office or send an order through to the 
ladies in the uniform shop via email at 8630svc_uniform@cewa.edu.au and the order can be filled, bagged and left at 
the front office for you to pick up. Your cooperation with this would be much appreciated. 
 
NAPLAN 
The NAPLAN assessments are looming for our Year 3 and 5 students. The assessments this year will be quite different 
in the format in which they will be completed as all assessments except for the Year 3 Writing assessment will be 
completed on-line. To ensure that the children have appropriate access to the computers in the lab, the assessments 
will take place over a two week period, rather than the usual one week timeframe. The children have been familiarised 
with the types of questions that will be posed in the tests and we just encourage the children to do their very best to 
demonstrate what they are capable of in the different areas of: Reading, Writing, Mathematics and Spelling.  
 
Advertising in our Newsletter 
We are getting inundated by requests from different small businesses and organisations in our local area to advertise 
them in our school newsletter. As you will be aware, our fortnightly newsletter is quite a cumbersome document already 
(we are currently looking at changing the format of the newsletter), and we do not want it to become an advertising 
billboard for local small businesses organisations. Having said that, exceptions are made from time to time, for the 
benefit of the children and their families in our school community. The Melbourne tour for 12 of our Year 6 children who 
play for the Palmyra Junior Football Club is one of these exceptions. The families have been fundraising for some time 
to ensure the trip is more affordable for everyone and the promotion of an upcoming quiz night in this newsletter is 
another example of that. We wish the children well for their upcoming tour of Melbourne. 
 
Term Dates 
Please find attached a copy of the term dates for Term 2. These will be updated as the term unfolds so the calendar is 

subject to change. We will be alerting the community to any changes as we go. 

Calling all Mothers and Grandmothers!! 
Finally, we welcome all mothers and grandmothers in our community to come along and join us for the Mother’s Day 

liturgy in the Church at 9am on Friday 10
th
 May (led by our Year 1’s) followed by a special morning tea for all the 

mothers and grandmothers in our school hall, to make you all feel very special in preparation for Mother’s Day on 

Sunday 12
th
 May. Please come along and join us if you are able to.   

mailto:8630svc_uniform@cewa.edu.au


From the Principal ñ(Continued) 
 
Dates to Remember: 
 
Wednesday 1

st
 May ï ANZAC Day liturgy (Year 5) 

 
Wednesday 1

st
 May – School Board meeting at 7:30pm 

 
Tuesday 7

th
 May – Cyber Safety presentation for parents with Paul Litherland, starting at 7pm 

 
Wednesday 8

th
 May – P&F Meeting at 7:30pm 

 
Thursday 9

th
 May – Parent/Child meeting for Holy Communion, starting at 6:30pm 

 
Friday 10

th
 May – Mother’s Day liturgy (9am) and morning tea (9:45am) 

 
Friday 10

th
 May – Winter Sports fixture at Marmion Reserve for Year 5/6’s 

 
Monday 13

th
 May – Fatima Feast day Mass at 9am 

 
Monday 13

th
 May – Whole School picnic to celebrate Fatima Feast Day 

 
Tuesday 14

th
 May – Fathering Project Re-launch 

 
Friday 17

th
 May – Year 2 Assembly 

 
Monday 20

th
 May – Year 4 visit to the Schoenstatt Shrine 

 

Best wishes for the coming fortnight.  

Paul Hansen 

PRINCIPAL 

 

 A NOTE FROM THE COMMUNITY HEALTH NURSE 
 
Maintaining a high level of immunisation within our community is very important to controlling many communicable 
diseases in Australia. 
 
It is important for parents to make sure that their children have received all of the childhood vaccinations. Children are 
due vaccination at 4 years of age. 
 . 
If your child has missed out on vaccinations, a doctor or immunisation nurse can provide ‘catch-up’ vaccinations. If you 
are unsure, phone 1800 653 809. 
 
Make an appointment with your GP or visit the local (free) immunisation clinics operating in the community. 
  
Please ensure you provide the school office with an updated copy of your child’s Australian Immunisation Register 
(AIR) statement.  

 Congratulations 
 
Congratulations to Diane & Harry Spindler on the arrival of their darling daughter Freya May. A sister for Hudson in 
Year 1 and Preston in Kindy. 



 

SCHOOL PHOTOS  
 

Our School Photos will be taken on Monday 27th May 2019 for Kindy - Year 6 & Thursday 30th May 
2019 for Pre-Kindy. 
 
Class Photos/Portraits 
• Every Student will have their photo taken, whether they are purchasing photos or not.  

• The school has chosen to use the online ordering system. Your child will be given an online ordering 
instruction slip and a unique student shootkey. Log onto www.msp.com.au and follow the prompts to 
place your order.  

• If you lose your shootkey the School Office will have a copy to quote back to you.  

• The expiry date for online ordering is the 05/06/2019. Any orders received after this date will incur a 
$30.00 archive fee. You can email your order request through to reorders.perth@msp.com.au or call 
our office on 08 9240 8000  
 
Family Photos:  
• Envelopes can be obtained from the School Office.  

• Family photos are taken each morning before school.  

• Please ensure that your family envelope and payment are handed to the Photographers on photo 
day.  

• If you do not have the correct money we will provide any change needed when photos are delivered 
to school.  

• Family photos cannot be ordered online.  
 
Special/Sports Group Photos:  
¶ If your child is in a Special/Sports photo you will receive a link and password to the online gallery 
after photo day. You can then view and order if required. Photos will be delivered with the school’s 
bulk order.  

 
Please Note: Class Groups, Individuals and Family Photos are not available to view online  

 

MERIT AWARDS 
WEEK 9,  TERM 1,  2019 

 

 PRE-PRIMARY   -    CHARLIE V, LEO P, MILLA P                            

 

 YEAR ONE  -    ARCHIE J, ZACHARY T, TYLA C, SIENNA G  

                                  

 YEAR TWO  -      HARRY G, AMELIA H 

     

 YEAR THREE  -     TESSA R, BILLY D, MAX P, SEBASTIAN R                  

                  

 YEAR FOUR    -     OLIVIA M, ARCHIE R, LUCAS PR, RILEY R                                

       

 YEAR FIVE   -    ELI G, ELLIE W, COHEN D 

 

 YEAR SIX  -     JESSICA S, RILEY R, AMELIA T 



 

 
   

 

MAY 
3rd   Avery K 

3rd  Aoife H 

4th   Rok R 

5th   Preston S 

6th   Felix L 

7th   Claudia M 

12th  Michael C 

12th  Lewis J 

13th  Matthew L 

13th  Thomas L 

14th  Jax R 

18th  Quinn S 

     

MAY  

19th  Reuben  

20th  Kai T 

22nd  Chloe D 

22nd  Millie J 

22nd   Joseph L 

22nd   Will D 

22nd  Samantha J 

24th  Kylah F 

25th  Otis R 

30th  Robbie C 

31st  Elliott C 

31st  Zachary T 

 

 



SCHOOL BANKING  

Tuesday mornings will continue in 2019.  Students or  

parents can drop their bank books into the office on/or by Monday for 

banking Tuesday morning and they will be sent back to class after 

Tuesday morning banking.    Thank you   

   Maria and Emma 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

PARISH NEWS  

PARISH WEEKEND MASS TIMES  

 

Saturday Vigil  -   6.30 pm   

 Sunday -   7.30am,  9.45am, 6.30pm  
 

Calling All AFL Stars! 

¢ƘŜ нлмф Ŧƻƻǘȅ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ƛǎ Ŧŀǎǘ ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘƛƴƎ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ǎǝƭƭ ǝƳŜ ǘƻ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ ŀǎ ŀ ǇƭŀȅŜǊ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ tŀƭƳȅǊŀ WǳƴƛƻǊ Cƻƻǘōŀƭƭ 
/ƭǳōΦ ¢ƘŜ tWC/ Ƙŀǎ ŀ ƭƻƴƎ ŀǎǎƻŎƛŀǝƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ hǳǊ [ŀŘȅ ƻŦ CŀǝƳŀΣ ŀƴŘ Ƴŀƴȅ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ Ǉŀǎǘ ǇǳǇƛƭǎ ƘŀǾŜ ǇǊƻǳŘƭȅ ǿƻǊƴ ǘƘŜ 
wŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ .ƭǳŜΗ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ Ŧǳƭƭ !ǳǎƪƛŎƪ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ŀƴŘ ŬŜƭŘ ǘŜŀƳǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƻŎŀƭ ŎƻƳǇŜǝǝƻƴ ƛƴ ȅŜŀǊǎ о ς млΣ ŦŜŀǘǳǊƛƴƎ ŀ 
ŘŜŘƛŎŀǘŜŘ ƎƛǊƭǎ ǘŜŀƳ ƛƴ ¸ŜŀǊ сΦ ¢ƘŜ /ƭǳō ǇǊƛŘŜǎ ƛǘǎŜƭŦ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ ǿŜƭŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ƘƻƳŜ ƎǊƻǳƴŘ Ƨǳǎǘ ǳǇ 
ǘƘŜ ǊƻŀŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǊƴŜǊ ƻŦ {ǘƻŎƪ wƻŀŘ ŀƴŘ /ŀƴƴƛƴƎ IƛƎƘǿŀȅΣ ƛǘΩǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǇƭŀŎŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ Ǉƭŀȅ Ŧƻƻǘȅ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΦ 
bƻǘŜ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ƴƻ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ !ǳǎƪƛŎƪΣ Ǉƭŀȅ ƛǎ ƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅǎΤ ¸ŜŀǊ оǎ ǿƛƭƭ ǘǊŀƛƴ ƻƴ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅǎΤ ¸ŜŀǊ п ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅǎΤ ¸ŜŀǊ р 
²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅǎΤ ¸ŜŀǊ с ƎƛǊƭǎ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅǎΤ ŀƴŘ ¸ŜŀǊ с ōƻȅǎ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅǎΦ CƻǊ ŦǳǊǘƘŜǊ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ƻǳǊ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ 
ŀǘ ǿǿǿΦǇŀƭƳȅǊŀƧŦŎΦŎƻƳΦŀǳΣ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƻǳǊ wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǊΣ {ƛƳƻƴ .ŀŎƪƘƻǳǎŜ όǎǇψōŀŎƪƘƻǳǎŜϪȅŀƘƻƻΦŎƻƳΦŀǳύ ƻǊ                              

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΣ wƻō tƛƴƛ όǇƧŦŎΦǇǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳύΦ 
 

https://apac01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.palmyrajfc.com.au&data=02%7C01%7CTracy.Fic%40cewa.edu.au%7C30aa0bdac89646e5458008d6ae76492a%7Cc5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23%7C0%7C0%7C636888220391746104&sdata=bUqlnYb1JZcPZpX7ZIo38i6nFg2
mailto:sp_backhouse@yahoo.com.au
mailto:pjfc.president@gmail.com


  



CAMP AUSTRALIA 

To help families prepare for the new school year, bookings for Outside School Hours Care are 
now open for 2019. 

So we can care for all students at your school, we do recommend families register an account with 
us and always book in advance.  

 
Why register? To attend our care, parents/guardians must register their child with us by                
completing an online enrolment form via our parent portal. It’s very important that  parents/
guardians fill out all compulsory enrolment documentation for their child and     notify us of any 
medical conditions, illnesses and other, to ensure the health and safety of all children in our care. 

Families can register for free at https://pp.campaustralia.com.au/account/register-contacts 

Kind regards, 

Camp Australia 

 

 
  

 
  

Keyed Up Music will be running, Keyboard and Guitar lessons this year at Our Lady of Fatima 
Primary School 
Prices start at $22.55 per lesson 
To enrol go to www.keyedupmusic.com.au/enrolment -form  or for more information please 
contact Therese 1300 366 243 

https://apac01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.campaustralia.com.au%2FHandler%2FLink%3Fid%3D270401A2D7E6F1E98D24357AB5E082%26h%3D49B18%26tid%3D484d3ae9-e58c-4c96-8715-09bca335414f&data=02%7C01%7C%7C38ffccf1d91648e1551808d68655a1ab%7Cc5
https://apac01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.keyedupmusic.com.au%2Fenrolment&data=02%7C01%7CTracy.Fic%40cewa.edu.au%7Ce21b7586f7e7425d47bb08d687242f66%7Cc5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23%7C0%7C0%7C636844986813310226&sdata=JAHiyc8XpXEbs


 TERM 2    -  2019 

 Our Lady of Fatima, Palmyra 

WEEK MON TUES WED THURS FRI SAT /SUN 

Week 1 

April/

May 

  

29 

Pupil Free Day 

30 
Students start 

Term 2 

1 
Year 5 ANZAC 

Day Liturgy 
  
School Board 

Meeting at 

7.30pm 

2 3 

ASCS Meeting 

1.30 @ OLMC 

4/5 

Week 2 

May 

6 7 
Cyber Safety 

Presentation for 

Parents with 

Paul Litherland 
  

8 
Year 6 Confir-

mation Retreat 

to New Norcia 
 

Kindy Hospi-

tal incursion  

9.30-11.30am 

  
P & F Meeting 

9   
Communion 
Parent/Child 

Meeting / 

School Hall  

6.30pm 

10  

Winter Sports Yr 

5/6 OOLF v OLMC 
@ Marmion Re-

serve 
  
Motherôs Day Lit-

urgy and Morning 

Tea 
 

11/12 

Week 3 

May 

13 

Fatima Feast Day 

Whole School 

Mass & School 

Picnic 

14 
NAPLAN 

 

Fathering Project 
Re-launch at 

7pm  
  

15 
NAPLAN 

16 
NAPLAN 
  
Pre-Kindy In-

cursion PMH 

starting at 

9.30am 

17 18/19 

  

  

  

  

  

  

Week 4 

May 

20 

  

Schoenstatt Shrine 

Year Four 

21 
Year 1 Excursion 

to Penisula Farm 

at 10am 
  
Dental checks 

for PP, Year 3 

and Year 6 

(Confirmed with 

teachers and 

dental clinic on 

11 March) 

22 
Brownes Dairy 

ï Kindy and PP 

23 24 
Winter sports Yr5/6 

St Patôs V OLOF 

25/26 
Confirmation 

Weekend Satur-

day 6.30pm 
Sunday 9.45am 

Week 5 

May/

June 

27 

School Photo Day 

Kindy to Year 6 

28 

Triple P Positive 

Parenting Pro-

gram Workshop 

at 6:30pm 

(Module 2) 

29 30 
School Photo 

Day for 
Pre-Kindy 

31 
Pupil Free Day 
 

1/2 

Ascension of 

the Lord - 

Solemnity 

Week 6 

June 

  

3 

Public Holiday 

Western Australia 

Day 

4 5 
Kindy 

Screening in  

SCIENCE 

Room 

6 7 
Year 1 Assembly 
 

School Cross 

County Carnival 

8/9 

Pentecost 

Sunday 

Week 7 

June 

10 

  

  

  

  

  

11 12 
P & F Meeting 
  
  
Kindy Screen-

ing in SCI-

ENCE 

13 14 
Interschool ASCS 

Cross Country Yr 3

-6 @ Tompkins 

Park 

15/16 

Holy Trinity 

Sunday 

Week 8 

June 

  

17 

  

  

18 19 
Kindy Screen-

ing in SCI-

ENCE 

20 21 
 Robotics Assembly 

22/23 

Body and 

Blood of 

Christ 

Week 9 

June 

24 

Constable Care 

Safety School ï 

Pre-Primary 

25 26 27 28 
 ASCS Lightning 

Carnival Yr 5/6 at 

Morris Buzzacott 

29/30 
Holy Commun-

ion Weekend  

Saturday 6.30pm 
Sunday 9.45am 

Week 10 

July 

1 2 3 4 
End of Term 

Mass 

5 
Term 2 finishes for 

students 
  
Footy Colours Day 

6/7 




